RPC phone conference 26/1/2005

Present at CERN: I.Crotty, S.Qian, M.Della Negra, A.Ball and W.Van Doninck.

Connected: K.Lee, H.Hoorani and colleagues 

Summary:

· Gas gaps

Kyongsei confirmed that the RE3/2 gaps for one end cap are packed for shipment to Pakistan asap.(40 sets). This shipment is handled via CERN and Ian will follow it up. In the mean time RE1/2 gas gap production has resumed for the second end cap. An estimated number of 40-45 sets would be assembled from the bakelite still available in Korea. Delivery at CERN is expected towards the end of February. 

A lengthy discussion took place concerning the exact location of HV and GND connections to the gaps for RE1/3 and RE2/2 and 2/3. China and Pakistan are requested to resend the latest version of the drawings with the final dimensions to Kyonsei asap.

Korea will check whether the proposed locations are far enough from the corner region and then proceed where possible with these final locations. In the mean time panels will have to be adapted to fit the “as build” gas gaps. After completion of RE1/2 (till the available bakelite sheets are exhausted), gas gap assembly for RE1/3 second end cap will then proceed in Korea. Ian and Sijin will handle the extra bakelite sheets required to complete the RE1 (1/2 & 1/3) system.

· RE2 assembly in Pakistan

Hafeez and colleagues reported on the progress in Pakistan. Gas gaps for RE2/2 one end cap are on the premises and although some bending was observed, the HV test of 36 gaps is done with acceptable dark currents. Only a single popped spacer was found so far. The assembly kits for RE2/2 from China are also in house. A different location of the HV and GND connections requires adapting the honeycomb panels to the “as build” situation. Missing items for chamber mass assembly are:

- Coax cable (one full spool was shipped by Ian and reported to have reached Islamabad on 10/12/04 and should be traced). Preparation of the coax read out cables will be done manually in Pakistan.

- Copper and mylar sheets of the required thickness will be ordered from China. Sijin will provide the price offers but was surprised why it took so long to get replies to his many e-mails to Pakistan. This problem is known since July 04 when the Pakistani engineers visited the ISR assembly lab and now seem to become the bottleneck for mass production to start.

Hafeez reported that funding is now made available for the project. A special meeting via phone conference will be organized in the coming days involving the CMS resources manager (Achille) to make progress in purchasing of needed items. Michel urged Hafeez to provide some funds to the Pakistani team account to make purchases at CERN stores possible (e.g. the gas system for the test stand).

For further smooth progress in RE1 assembly at the ISR, FEB’s are urgently needed.

The number of RE1 (1/2 and 1/3) chambers to be built this year is 120 requiring 360 FEB’s + spares. So 396 FEB’s are expected to reach CERN asap. Hafeez requested a formal letter from Walter for this to happen. Walter will take care.

· Miscellaneous
Worries were expressed concerning the availability of connectorised cables and power supplies for commissioning installed RE1 RPC’s. A special phone contact involving CERN and Pakistan will be organised to review this issue.

Next RPC phone conference

On Friday 4/2/2005 at 9:00

Note the unusual date to avoid Chinese New Year holidays
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